CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
TUESDAY FEBRUARY 18, 2020
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Barton, Freeman, and Byrd. 

COUNCIL ABSENT:   Councilor Young
STAFF PRESENT:
Finance Deputy Recorder Bennett. 
STAFF ABSENT:
Administrator/Recorder Evans.
III.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:
1. Approval of minutes for January 21, 2020.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to approve the minutes for January 21, 2020.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
IV.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1. 2019 Audit Presentation.
Chris O’Dell from Pauly Rogers and Co. presented the City’s annual 2018-2019 Audit Report to the 

Council.  According to the Auditor the City’s financial affairs have been professionally conducted 

and the accounting records are in good condition.  He was very pleased at how staff was very helpful 
with gathering any information, they requested.  

2. Appoint New Councilor and Budget Committee Member.

Currently the City has an opening on the Council, to replace Marilyn Loomis whose term ends on 

12/31/2022.  Notices were posted on bulletin boards within the City informing the public that

 applications were being taken to fill the vacant Council seat.

Debra Hopkins has agreed to continue her term on the Budget Committee for an additional three 

years.  It is my recommendation that Council re-appoint Debra for another three-year term expiring

December 31, 2022.  With Debra’s re-appointment there are still four more vacant positions.  We
advertised for these positions along with the Council vacancy and have not received any applications 
to date.
At this time Councilor Byrd announced that she must resign from her Council seat as of this Council

Meeting due to moving out of the City limits.
Councilor Barton, and Councilor Byrd seconded a motion to re-appoint Debra Hopkins to the Budget Committee for another three-year term ending December 31, 2022.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
3.  Ratify the Purchase of a 2008 Utility Truck.
The City’s 2000 Chevy Truck, that is used for the Street Department, needs a new motor.  It is still running but no one knows for how long.  Staff and the Mayor have been looking for a replacement and recently found a 2008 Ford 350 Utility Truck with only 100,000 miles, plus a generator and air compressor for $7,500.00.  
Since, we could not wait for a Council meeting for approval Administrator Evans called all the Councilors and received the OK from each one to purchase the truck.  Now Council needs to officially ratify the City Administrators decision to purchase the 2008 Ford Truck.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to ratify the City Administrator’s decision to purchase the 2008 Ford 350 Utility Truck for $7,500.00.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
4. Approve Ballot Title for Annexation to the OSU Extension District.
Council adopted Resolution No. 572 on July 15, 2019 requesting to be annexed into the Oregon State University Extension District.  The request was approved by the Douglas County Commissioners in December of 2019.
The next steps that need to be completed in order to have the measure placed on the spring ballot are to approve the ballot title and then publish a notice in the newspaper that a ballot title has been filed and any voter has seven days to challenge the ballot title.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to approve the wording on the ballot title form and the wording for the published notice.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
5. Lease Agreement for OutFront Media Sign.
In 1987 the City of Canyonville entered into a ten-year lease agreement with National Advertising

Company to lease the southwest corner of the City hall property for a sign.  In June of 2009 the

contract was transferred to CBS Outdoor and extended for an additional ten-years.  Out Front now
owns the Company and is requesting that the contract be renewed for another ten-years.

It is basically the same contract that the City has had since 1987 and has worked out very well for 

both parties.  The annual rent has been increased from $1750.00 to $1,925.00 a year.  There is one 

new addition to the contract that staff would recommend Council does not approve which is 

listed as item #3 Ancillary Use.
The ancillary use clause gives Out Front sole discretion regarding the addition of used to it’s 

structure. This is not in the City’s best interest since we have a sign ordinance and some potential 

used may not be allowed such as the addition of antennas to the sign.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to approve the contract with the stipulation that item #3 Ancillary Uses be removed from the contract.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
V.
REPORTS:
1. Sheriff’s Office Report.
This month there were 53 calls for service, 29 reports, 20 traffic stops, 8 subject stops, 1 drug case, and 16 criminal cases.  There were also 14 arrests made, 3 citations and 9 warrants given, and 3 warrant arrests.  
2.  Administrative Report.
BUDGET:  Staff has established a budget schedule, so the entire budget must be completed by April 30, 2020.  The first budget meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2020.  Budget members are needed.
WATER:  Well a semi-truck has taken out a power pole, stop sign and potentially damaged the fire hydrant at the corner of 1st and Leland.
STATEMENT OF ECONOMIC INTERESTS (SEI):  All Councilors need to watch their emails for the annual SEI statements.  There are no paper forms mailed out anymore.  Everything is done on-line.  
CITY COUNTY INSURANCE RISK MANAGEMENT: Administrator Evans met with Laurie Kemper, Risk Manager with CIS, on February 10, 2020.  The meeting was to review the policies and update the City on any potential issues.  One big issue that has come to light is the bouncy houses at events.  The problem is the events do not carry the correct coverage, so this becomes a great liability for the City.  Pioneer Days has had a bouncy house so this could become an issue.

The other issue was how the City can deal with the homeless.  She said many of the Cities are being sued over this issue.  With some of the Cities having suits against them everyone is waiting to see what the courts will decide.  If there is need to remove a homeless camp the City is required to store all their articles for 30 days and post a notice at the site as to where they can retrieve their belongs.  
VI.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:


Planning Commission Meeting - Wednesday, February 12, 2020

Council Meeting – Tuesday February 18, 2020.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT:

Mayor Young adjourned the meeting at 8:30 p.m.
ATTEST:




















Jake Young, Mayor
Janelle Evans, City Administrator/Recorder
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